Title: Employers using gagging clauses relating to DPA, FOIA.
Legislation: DPA
Subject area: Employment
Occasionally, employers have asked employees to sign a compromise agreement containing some form of gagging clause preventing the employee from making any future FOIA or subject access requests. The ICO would take the view that even if such a compromise agreement has been signed, individuals may still exercise their rights to make requests under the Freedom of Information Act and/or Data Protection Act. If their employer refuses to deal with a request(s) because of the compromise agreement, they would be likely to be in breach of the above legislation. If this happens, the individual can complain to the ICO and request an assessment.
However, individuals should be aware that if they exercise their information request rights there may be consequences such as legal action for breach of contract. The ICO cannot comment on whether any such “gagging” clause could be regarded as a fair contract term as contractual matters fall outside of our remit.
Also, whether or not the clause would be a fair contract term would depend on the particular circumstances involved and the nature of the agreement signed.
Clearly, individuals could seek independent legal advice to try and establish if this is a matter that they could take to Court; if a court found that the clause was not a fair contract term, it could not be enforced.
NB The ICO could only make an assessment on a complaint where the individual has actually submitted an FOIA request or SAR after signing a compromise agreement and it has been refused. This is because neither the FOIA nor the DPA state that it would be a breach of these Acts if an organisation were to try and impose this type of contractual clause, and indeed, they do not address this issue at all. It would only be at the point where an individual made an information request and the organisation refused it (albeit on the basis of a gagging clause) that either Act could be breached.
